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Mr. Jimmie Coggins, President
WKDK Radio

P.0. Box 753

Newberry, SC 29108

Mr. Art Sutton, President/CEO
GA-Carolina Radiocasting

P.O. Drawer E

233 Big A Road

Toccoa, GA 30577

Dear Jimmie and Art:

Enclosed please find a copy of an engineering report supporting Blue Ridge Broadcasting’s Interference
Objection against W2296EB.C Newberry, SC. The report was commissioned by BRB and compiled by
Bruce Bellamy, President of Munn-Reese Broadcast Engineering Consultants.

Blue Ridge Broadcasting goes on record of being in full support of Newberry Broadcasting Company’s
planned request of a frequency move from 107.1 mHz to 101.7 mHz. We encourage the FCC to consider
an immediate approval of this change of frequency so as not to delay the applicant’s planned start of
expanded service on FM for its’ WKDK-AM, the sole broadcast station licensed to Newberry, SC.

Blue Ridge Broadcasting also goes on record to note that both licenses have worked together on options
to resolve the interference concern without calling upon any FCC resources, to date.

Please advise with any questions. Thanks for your attention to this matter. We are committed to
continuing to work together toward a mutually beneficial outcome.

Best regards,

cutive Director

Cc: John Owens, General Manager, BRB
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